
23-24/129 - Clerk’s Report for Jan/Feb 24 

1. The tenancy for no 10 Palace Lane has transferred to GD Estates.  The deposit and keys are 

now with GD Estates. 

2. The form to designate Chippenham’s neighbourhood area has been sent to ECDC and the 

designation subsequently approved. 

3. The online form for an ACV for the Tharp Arms has been submitted.  

4. The Open Morning has been scheduled for Saturday 24th February.  Ian Poole will provide 

boards and postcards to be distributed around the village to encourage uptake. 

5. Neighbourhood Plan – grant has been received for £2921 for the consultancy costs for the 

Open Day and the design scheme.  I have met online with Ian Poole and AECOM to run 

through the proposal for Chippenham. 

6. The Financial Regulations have been updated to reflect new contract threshold rates. 

 

 

 

 


